California State University, San Bernardino

CSUSB ScholarWorks

Friday Bulletin

Arthur E. Nelson University Archives

4-21-1989

April 21 1989

Friday Bulletin

Follow this and additional works at: https://scholarworks.lib.csusb.edu/fridaybulletin

Recommended Citation

Friday Bulletin, "April 21 1989" (1989). *Friday Bulletin*. 907. https://scholarworks.lib.csusb.edu/fridaybulletin/907

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Arthur E. Nelson University Archives at CSUSB ScholarWorks. It has been accepted for inclusion in Friday Bulletin by an authorized administrator of CSUSB ScholarWorks. For more information, please contact scholarworks@csusb.edu.

bullefin

April 21, 1989

Cinco de Mayo

Celebration Features Varied Festivities

Cinco de Mayo will be celebrated on the Cal State, San Bernardino campus with a month of festivities including coronation of a queen, music, food and lectures and the annual Hispanic faculty and staff banquet.

The traditional fiesta with food, music and dancing will be May 5, the anniversary of the Mexican defeat of the French, on the lower Commons patio.

For the Students

Two events for Cal State, San Bernardino students will launch the celebration. The activities begin Friday evening, April 28 with a dance and the coronation of a Cinco de Mayo queen. The event, held in the upper Commons, is sponsored by MEChA and the Latino Business Students Association as a fund-raiser.

All student organizations will be invited to a potluck picnic from 11:30 a.m. to 3 p.m., Sunday, April 30 on the softball field.

Public Events

A keynote address on Wednesday evening, May 3 will begin the activities which are open to the

entire campus community and the public as well. Dr. Ray Buriel, professor of psychology at Pomona College, will speak on "La Cultura Latino-Americana--A Rich History of Traditions and Diversity."

The free talk begins at 7 p.m. in the Sycamore Room of the Commons. Dr. Buriel is affiliated with the Tomas Rivera Center and the Chicano Studies Center at the Claremont Colleges.

A concert of Mexican music will be presented at 7 p.m., Thursday, May 4 in the upper Commons by Son Cuatro and Rosa Mareta Zarate. Son Cuatro is a quartet of musicologists from Mexico, who present music in different rhythms. Rosa Marta Zarate, a composer and recorder from the area, is known for her work in cancion nueva, a movement of new blends and ballads popular in Latin America. Fiesta

Costumed dancers, spirited music and the aroma of a traditional Mexican meal will fill the lower Commons Plaza

Legislator Woodruff on Campus April 28

Assemblyman Paul Woodruff (R-District 61), who is a graduate of the university, will be on campus Friday morning, April 28 to meet with faculty, students and administrators.

Woodruff, who serves on the Assembly Education Committee and the Committee on Elections, Reapportionment and Constitutional Amendments, was elected last fall to succeed his former mentor, Bill Leonard. He had been an administrative aide for Leonard for seven years and also served in Sacramento with Assemblyman Tom McClintock.

In his first campus visit since his election, Woodruff will speak at 10 a.m. to the American government class taught by Dr. James Thomas, one of his former professors.

All students are invited to meet with Woodruff from 10:45 to 11:30 a.m. in the Pine Room of the Commons, said Dr. Judith M. Rymer, vice president for university relations.

Woodruff will be available to talk with faculty from 11:30 a.m. to 12:15 p.m., also in the Pine Room. All faculty are invited to this session, Dr. Rymer said.

Before leaving campus, Woodruff will have lunch with President Anthony H. Evans and other administrators.

Woodruff earned his B.A. in political science in 1983. As a student he was involved in political issues and in bringing speakers to campus.

from 11 a.m. to 2:45 p.m., Friday, May 5.

The lunch, catered by San Bernardino Calpulli -L. Pueblo, is being sponsored by the Associated Students' Ethnic Cultural Committee.

Entertainers will be Mariachi California from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.; Folklorico California, from 1 to 1:45 pm.; and the Aztec dancers Xipe Totec, from 2 to 2:45 p.m.

Scholarship Banquet

The Hispanic Faculty and Staff Association invites the campus community to join in its fourth annual scholarship banquet Saturday evening, May 13 at the Inland

Continued on Page 2

Cinco de Mayo

(continued from Page 1)

Empire Hilton Hotel, said Mike Arredondo (Campus Stores/Receiving), president.

Student achievement will be recognized through the awarding of scholarships to outstanding Hispanic students. Seven scholarships totaling \$3000 will be given-\$2000 to continuing students and \$1000 to incoming freshmen.

The university's new librarian, Dr. William Aguilar, will be the featured speaker, discussing "The Information Needs of Hispanics."

The banquet begins at 7 p.m., following a no-host social hour. "Night Life" will provide music for the dancing which follows the dinner. Reservations, at \$30 per person, should be made by May 10 with Tony Vilches 825-2277 or Reyes Rios 887-2468.

Faculty Lectures

A series of three lectures by university faculty, a presentation on business opportunities for Hispanics and a panel on minority student leadership also are part of the Cinco de Mayo calendar.

Joe Moran (Art) will be first with a talk on "The Contributions of Joe Posada to Chicano Art" at 7 p.m., Wednesday, May 10.

Dr. Stella Clark (Spanish/Foreign Languages), will speak on "Contributions of Contemporary Mexican Writers to Literature," at 7 p.m. Monday, May 15.

Dr. Barbara Flores (Education), will give a presentation on "Towards a Critical Pedagogy: the Philosophy of Paula Freire," at 7 p.m., Wednesday, May 17. The three faculty talks are in the lower Commons.

Business opportunities will be explored by Dr. Jerry Porras, professor of organizational behavior at Stanford University, and Gus Cardenas, national liaison for Hispanic affairs for Xerox Corporation. During a noon presentation for students on Monday, May 22, they will discuss "Careers in **Business and Business** Education for Minorities." Various classes will be invited to the talk, to begin at noon in the Sycamore Room.

That evening, at 7 o'clock in the Recital Hall, the two men will speak to a general audience on "Latinos in Contemporary Business Environments: Changing Trends."

Leadership Issues

Issues of minority student leaders in the 1990s will be explored by a panel including Dr. Juan Gonzalez (President's Office) and Claudia Hurtado, Latino Business Students Association president, and Eloisa Rivera, MEChA president. This program will begin at 7 p.m., Wednesday, May 24 in the Sycamore Room.

Concluding the activities will be the Ballet Folklorico Cultural, with a program of Mexican folk dances, at 7 p.m., Tuesday, May 30 in the lower Commons plaza.

Show of Greek Vases to Open Here May 5

An exhibit of 54 Greek vases, dating from 600 B.C. to the third century A.D., will open in the Art Gallery Friday, May 5.

The pieces, from the collection of Hanita and Aaron Dechter of Los Angeles, will be on display through June 2.

A free, public reception from 7 to 9 p.m., May 5 will open the exhibit.

Simultaneously, the Friends of the Gallery will present Professor Richard Brilliant of Columbia University in their fourth annual Friends lecture. Brilliant, an internationally known scholar, will speak at 7 p.m. in VA 110 on "Greek and Roman Classicism: The Creation and the Recollection of an Ideal."

"The harmonious proportions and range of shapes for which Greek vases have long been admired are seen to advantage in this exhibition," says Dr. Julius Kaplan (Art/Graduate Programs), who is coordinating the show. Mythological scenes depicted on the vases include Dionysus, the god of wine; the deeds of Hercules, Homeric heroes and animals, real and imaginary.

"This beautiful and diverse collection contains many Greek, Etruscan and south Italian vases, with a smaller number that are Cypriot, Hellenistic and Roman," he explained.

A catalog produced by the university will accompany the exhibition. Entries have been written by world-renowned scholars from The Metropolitan Museum in New York, UC Berkeley, Australia and the J. Paul Getty Museum. Dr. Kenneth Hamma from the Getty edited the catalog, which makes a significant contribution to the field, said Dr. Kaplan.

Gallery hours are 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday through Friday.

It's Music to Your Ears

One of the fringe benefits of the university's new telephone system has been the music one hears when placed on hold.

In selecting the pieces, the university picked light classical music, all instrumental. The 10 disks now in the telephone's musical library are rotated.

Performers include Horowitz with "Favorite Encores," Itzak Perlman with the Israel Philharmonic Orchestra in four Vivaldi concertos, and the Cleveland Orchestra with three dances from "The Bartered Bride" and Slavonic dances by Dvorak. Several Brandenburg concertos (but not the 1912 Overture with the canons) and a Baroque album with pieces by Telemann, Scarlatti, Bach and Couperin are heard. The Smetana Quartet plays Mozart's String Ouartets No. 3 and 4.

Health Insurance Premiums to Increase

Premiums are expected to increase in July for five of the health insurance plans available to university employees.

Increases for employees with two or more dependents will be imposed by Health Net and Partners Health Plan, both health maintenance organizations (HMO).

Across-the-board increases face employees covered by Police Officers Research Association of California (PORAC) and PERS-CARE, both fee-forservice plans, and Ross-Loos/Cigna, an HMO.

Expected to decrease are family coverage for Kaiser Health Plan, Maxicare, Equicor and Family Health Program.

PERS has recommended the state's contribution toward health plans be increased from \$110 to \$129 for employee only, from \$206 to \$241 for employee with one dependent, and from \$268 to \$309 for employee with two or more dependents, explained Marjorie Callaghan, benefits officer in Personnel.

However, this state contribution is subject to approval by Gov. Deukmejian when he considers the 1989-90 budget. "If the proposed state contribution is not approved, all premium rates will increase accordingly," she stressed.

Unfortunately, Ms.
Callaghan said, employees
must make their decisions
on health benefits coverage during an earlier open
enrollment period and
before the decision on the
state's share is known.

The open enrollment period this year will be from May 1 to June 16. Previously, it had been in September-October.

Maxicare		
Employee Only	0.00	0.00
Employee + 1 Dependent	8.07	3.25
Employee + 2 or more	0.07	0.20
Dependents	13.02	11.63
Poss LocalCICN A		
Ross-Loos/CIGNA	0.00	
Employee Only	0.00	4.59
Employee + 1 Dependent	0.00	20.36
Employee + 2 or more Dependents	7.50	44.00
Dependents	7.58	41.83
Partners Health Plan		
Employee Only	0.00	0.00
Employee + 1 Dependent	0.00	0.00
Employee + 2 or more		
Dependents	19.15	31.20
D. J. IV. Jul. DI		
Peak Health Plan		0.00
Employee + 1 Dependent		0.00
Employee + 2 or more		
Dependents		0.00
Health Plan of America		
Employee Only	0.00	0.00
Employee + 1 Dependent	0.00	0.00
Employee + 2 or more	2.55	0.00
Dependents	0.00	0.00
	-	0.00
Equicor		
Employee Only	0.00	0.00
Employee + 1 Dependent	0.00	0.00
Employee + 2 or more		
Dependents	13.19	0.00
POPAC /Police Officers		
PORAC (Police Officers		
Research Assoc. of Calif.) Employee Only	0.00	25.66
Employee + 1 Dependent	0.00	25.66
Employee + 2 or more	0.00	32.15
Dependents	0.00	74.60
- openacits	0.00	74.62
PERS-CARE		
Employee Only	24.00	28.00
Employee +1 Dependent	47.00	56.00
Employee + 2 or more		
Dependents	70.00	88.00

PREMIUM RATES FOR MEDICAL PLANS EFFECTIVE WITH JULY 1989 PAY PERIOD

Family Health Program	1988/89	1989/90
Employee Only	\$0.00	\$0.00
Employee + 1 Dependent	0.00	0.00
Employee + 2 or more		
Dependents	1.70	0.00
Health Net		
Employee Only	0.00	0.00
Employee + 1 Dependent	0.00	0.00
Employee + 2 or more		
Dependents	9.77	41.36
Kaiser Health Plan		
Employee Only	0.00	0.00
Employee + 1 Dependent	0.00	0.00
Employee + 2 or more		
Dependents	13.19	6.39

Dance Concert Features Students

Works choreographed and performed by members of the university's dance club, Dance Images, and its artistic director, Gilda Gant, will be presented at the spring dance concert May 5-6.

The program will begin at 8:15 p.m. in the Recital Hall. Admission is \$5 adults and \$3 students. CSUSB students are admitted free.

Three guest artists each will be choreographing one number with their students. They are Jo Dierdorff, with her Riverside Community College students; Paula Naggi, with University of California, Riverside students; and Stephanie Gilliland, with area dancers.

Ms. Gant, a member of the faculty of the Department of Physical Education, and Dance Images hosted a week's

residency by the Dance Art Company of San Francisco during April. Duncan Macfarland of Dance Art choreographed a dance for Dance Images, Ms. Gant and the other participants which will be premiered at the May 5-6 concert.

Because last year's single concert was sold out, the performance this year was expanded to two evenings.

Tickets may be secured from Gilda Gant at the Physical Education Department. Checks, made payable to the CSUSB Foundation, should be sent to her prior to April 30. Tickets will be held at the box office. Any not picked up by 8:15 p.m., curtain time, will be resold.

The box office will open an hour before the concert and tickets can be purchased that evening.

tosh computers and other vendors will demonstrate their products. Drawings for free gifts also will be held.

The Bookstore also will offer special prices for hardware and software to university students and employees during the week of April 24-28.

Environmental Expo

Theme of the 1989 Environmental Expo on Saturday, April 29 will be "Linking Citizens with Recycling, Waste Management and Resource Conservation."

Exhibits, displays and hands-on activities for children will be situated throughout the campus. The Nature Bowl, an environmental contest for fifth- and sixth-grade teams, and Mr. Thomas Edison, a problem-solving presentation, are designed to increase student awareness.

The environmental education fair, which also includes workshops for teachers, is coordinated by Dr. Darleen Stoner (School of Education). Businesses, schools, governmental agencies and other organizations present displays and exhibits.

Group Discounts

University employees can get group discount rates for the Renaissance Pleasure Faire, to be May 13 to June 25 at Glen Helen Park, and the Scottish Festival, May 27-28 in Costa Mesa, by purchasing their tickets at the Personnel Office.

Savings for the Renaissance Pleasure Fair tickets are \$4 on an adult ticket and \$3 for a child's ticket. Savings for the

Scottish Festival are \$3 and \$1.50.

Information on ticket prices and other details is available from Personnel, Ext. 5138, SS 151.

Sister, Can You Spare an Envelope

Interoffice envelopes seem to have a way of disappearing from offices, never to surface, reports an office which sends out more than it receives back.

If faculty and staff who have numerous spare interoffice envelopes in their possession would turn them over to their secretaries, then other offices could "borrow" when needed.

Faculty Regalia

The last day for faculty to order their commencement garb from the Bookstore is Friday, May 5. The graduation ceremony for the Class of 1989 will be Saturday, June 17, beginning at 5:30 p.m.

Let Your Fingers Do the Walking

Getting help from a long-distance operator is pretty costly.

In the first six weeks of the university's new telephone system, employees have incurred \$736 worth of directory-assistance calls.

These charges will be reflected on departmental phone bills for April, reports Don McKenzie (Budget and Telecommu-

news briefs . news

Health Fair Expo

Exhibits, displays and a visit by Miss San Bernardino are among the fringe benefits available at the Southern California Health Fair Expo on campus Sunday, April 23.

Miss San Bernardino will take the blood pressure of fraternity members.

Health screenings available for free include blood pressure, height, weight, vision acuity, skin-fold testing, oral/ dental, hearing and health histories. For a \$15 fee, participants can receive a blood test which gives results for a 27-part blood panel.

The health fair will be at the gymnasium from 10 a.m. to 3 pm.

Spring MacFest

The Coyote Bookstore will host a Spring MacFest from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m, Monday, April 24 in the SUMP.

Apple Computer will display their latest Macin-

4

nication). "This expense represents more than 2000 local directory assistance calls to 411 at a cost of \$544 and an additional 530 long-distance directory-assistance calls at a cost of \$192, he said.

Each directoryassistance call to an Area Code 714 number (that is, 411) is 25 cents. Directory assistance for other area codes within California costs 35 cents and outside California 60 cents.

"Please bear these costs in mind when placing directory-assistance calls as they will be charged to your departmental telephone bill," McKenzie urged. With the new telephone system, the university now is able to identify the source of the directory assistance calls.

For departments interested in purchasing telephone directories from other cities, McKenzie can provide cost estimates.

Sympathy

The university community extends deepest sympathy to Dr. Eldon Lewis (Accounting and Finance) on the death of his younger brother, Delano Lewis, April 7. Services were April 10 in Fulton, MO.

Congratulations

The university community extends best wishes to Ellen Johnston (Parking Services) and David Mistal on their marriage April 15 on a riverboat in the Colorado River near Laughlan, NV. They are making their home in San Bernardino.

15 Staff Complete Customer Training

Fifteen employees who completed the customer services certificate program were honored at a ceremony April 13 in the Sycamore Room.

President Anthony H. Evans presented certificates to the first graduates of the program, which includes seven classes on customer service, communication and other related topics.

The graduates were:
Gail Acevedo (Admissions), Paula Ammerman
(Bursar), Cecelia Contreras (Admissions), Mary Jo
Dulaney (Housing), Kathy
Edmonds (Physical Plant),
Dena Eytcheson (Bursar),
Carolyn Hood (Financial
Aid), Marina Kyritsis
(Enrollment Services),

Heidi Lockhart (Admissions), Ruth Maddi (Physical Plant), Dawn Mutschler (Admissions), Kelly Oliverius (Admissions), Elaine Sanchez (Upward Bound), Laurie Sinclair (Admissions) and Karen Waller (Bursar).

Managers and supervisors of the employees who also attended the ceremony included Vice President Peter Wilson (Student Services), Vice President Leonard Farwell (Administration and Finance), Don Sapronetti (Accounting), Doyle Stansel (Housing), Jim Hansen (Physical Plant), Janet Mauren (Physical Plant), Lydia Ortega (Admissions) and Dale West (Personnel).

36 Students to Study at Another Campus

College campuses from Hawaii to Puerto Rico will be the destination of 36 Cal State students next year.

Through the National Student Exchange Program, these students will study at another campus while maintaining their residency here, explained Dr. Theron Pace, director of the NSE program.

Three students each will go to the University of New Hampshire and the University of South Florida.

Attracting two students each are the University of Hawaii, Manoa; University of Puerto, Utah State University, University of South Carolina and University of Delaware.

the Cal State, San Bernar-

The other universities

dino students will attend during 1989-90 (one each) include: Southern Oregon State College, Oregon State University, Illinois State University, Oakland University, SUNY at Stony Brook, Alabama State University, Montana State University, Towson State University, University of Wisconsin-Eau CLaire, Western State College, North Carolina State University, Rutgers University, University of Nevada, Las Vegas,

Outstanding Student Nominations

Faculty and staff are urged by Vice President Peter A. Wilson (Student Services) to help in the process of recognizing the outstanding graduate and undergraduate student for the 1988-89 year.

Nominations are sought for the awards, which will be presented at the June 17 commencement ceremonies. The deadline for submitting nominations is April 30.

Nomination forms, which must be accompanied by a letter addressed to Dr. Wilson, are available in the school offices, Student Services, the Associated Students office and the Student Union.

Criteria for the undergraduate award include senior standing, 3.5 GPA here and a 3.0 in all college work, and demonstrated service and leadership. For the graduate award, the criteria are: completion of all work by commencement, superior academic/scholastic performance, demonstrated service and leadership and a curriculum vita. Three confidential letters of recommendation are needed.

University of Massachusetts, Amherst and the Universities of Georgia, Montana, Oregon, Rhode Island, Utah and Wyoming,

Dr. Pace urges students interested in participating in the program in the 1990-91 year to check it out now.

Community Service

Dr. Gene Andrusco (Accounting and Finance) spoke to the Lake Gregory Rotary Club April 20 on "Financial Analysis Techniques for Small Businesses Using the Computer."

Denise K. Benton
(Upward Bound) made a
presentation to 200
students and presented
the Junior Rotarian
awards to selected
students at Mt. Vernon
Elementary School.

David Bourquin
(Library) spoke on "A
Career as a Librarian" to
the San Gorgonio High
School Key Club April 5
and at Liberty Elementary
School in Riverside on
Career Day March 31.

Dr. Derk Bruins
(Political Science) discussed "U.S. National
Security in the 80s" at a meeting of the Military
Order of World Wars
April 18 at Norton Air
Force Base.

Mary Colacurcio (Alumni Affairs) and Dr. Sidney Ribeau (Undergraduate Studies) served as judges at a speech contest for high school students March 28. The contest was sponsored by Rotary District 533.

Dr. Leo Connolly
(Physics) taped an interview with Richard Lee of
KQLH on "Astronomy
and the Space Program"
Feb. 3. He spoke to the
San Bernardino Valley
Amateur Astronomers on
"Traveling to Chile to
Observe Cepheid Variable
Stars." Dr. Connolly set
up telescopes in front of
the Physical Sciences

Building for viewing of the partial solar eclipse March 7. Dr. Karen Kolehmainen (Physics) assisted.

Dr. James D. Crum (Natural Sciences) spoke to the Redlands Panhellenic Association in Redlands April 18 on "Wines of California."

Dr. Amer El-Ahraf (Academic Resources/ Health Science and Human Ecology) was appointed to a four-year term on the Environmental Health Specialist Registration Committee of the State Department of Health Services. The committee is responsible for reviewing and approving academic environmental health programs and setting and enforcing professional standards in the field.

Dr. Julius Kaplan
(Art/Graduate Programs)
lectured to the Provisional
Docents of the Los
Angeles County Museum
of Art on "AbstractExpressionism" April 10.

Dr. Karen Kolehmainen (Physics) spoke on careers in physics and astronomy March 31 at part of Career Day at Liberty Elementary School in Riverside.

Joan Kritzberg (Accounting and Finance) discussed the income tax implications of exchanges of investment real estate at a Tax Deferred Exchange Workshop sponsored by the Inland **Empire Management** Center April 7 in San Bernardino. About 100 local real estate investors attended the free program, which will be repeated May 15. She also gave demonstrations on preparation of income

taxes to three groups of employed students at Cajon High School March 28-29.

Ted Krug (Financial Aid) spoke to the Hemet Masonic Lodge April 11 on "The Financial Aid Game: How to Get Money for College."

Dr. Cynthia Paxton (Health Science and Human Ecology) spoke to the Upward Bound Program students April 15 on "AIDS--What Our Kids Need to Know."

Dr. Judith M. Rymer (University Relations) spoke to fifth- and sixth-grade students at Live Oak Elementary School in Fontana March 28 and at Foothill Knoll School in Upland March 31 as part of the schools' celebration of Women's History Month.

Dr. Mary Smith (Marketing) spoke to the Fontana Kiwanis Club April 11 on "Advertising for Small Business." She also spoke to the Edgehill Club in San Bernardino April 13 on "Consumer Education."

Personnel

New to the university

Full-time, permanent

Joanne Romano Clerical Assistant IIIA Athletics Department Ext. 5011, TO 44

Carolyn Thom Department Secretary IIA Teacher Education Ext. 5603, FO 125

Full-time, temporary through June 30, 1989 Karolyn Hawkins Clerical Assistant IIA Faculty Senate Ext. 5028, AD 121

Dena White Clerical Assistant IIA Library (Circulation) Ext. 5090, PL 100

Employment Opportunities

Current job vacancies can be seen on Channel 3, the community access channel in San Bernardino. Information also is available on a 24-hour hotline at Ext. 5139, which is updated at 3 p.m., Fridays.

Applications will be accepted until 2 p.m. on the date listed.

Admissions: Clerical Assistant IA-\$976.50-\$1136.25/mo.; part-time (three- quarter) through June 30, 1989. Apply by April 28.

Administrative Services: Clerical Assistant IIA— \$692.50-\$817/mo.; parttime (one-half), temporary through June 30, 1989. Open until filled.

Children's Center: Director--\$2084-\$2917/mo.; full-time, temporary July 1, 1989 to June 30, 1990. Apply by April 30. (not a state position)

Coachella Valley Center (Palm Desert): Clerical Assistant IA--\$7.44-\$8.74/hr.; hourly, temporary through June 30, 1989. Apply by April 21.

Coachella Valley Center (Palm Desert): Clerical Assistant IA-\$7.44-\$8.74/ hr.; hourly, temporary through June 30, 1989. Apply by April 28.

Extended Education:
Extended Education
Specialist I—\$2360-\$2839/
mo.; full-time, temporary
through June 30, 1989.
Apply by May 5.

Personnel Office: Assislant Personnel Director-(Personnel Management Specialist II, Administrator II)--up to \$36,000/yr.; full-time. Apply by April 21.

School of Social and Behavioral Sciences: Secretary B—\$1634-\$1935/ mo.; full-time, permanent. Open to CSUSB employees only. Apply by April 28.

Calendar

Saturday, April 22
Foreign film. "The Night of the Shooting Stars," directed by Paolo and Vitorio Taviani. Italian with English subtitles. (R) 8:15 p.m., PS 10. Free.

Monday, April 24
"Effects of Biological
Stressors on Salivary
Proteins and Calcium,"
lecture by Dr. Jorge
Sintes, professor and chair
of health science and
human ecology. Noon,
Sycamore Room. Free.

Monday, April 24
"Cistercian Monasticism,"
lecture by Dr. Brian
Patrick McGuire, from the
University of Copenhagen, Denmark, currently visiting Fulbright
scholar at Western Michigan University. 2:40 p.m.,
PL 271. Free.

Monday, April 24
"The Myths of the Valley
of Fruitfulness and the
City on the Hills: From
12th Century Cistercians
to 20th Century Americans," lecture by Dr. Brian
Patrick McGuire, from the
University of Copenhagen, Denmark, currently visiting Fulbright
scholar at Western Michigan University. 5 p.m.,
Pine Room. Free.

Monday, April 24
"Hierakonpolis: Cradle of
the Pharaohs," lecture by
Dr. Michael Hoffman,
research professor, Earth
Sciences and Resources
Institute at the University
of South Carolina and
director of the Hierakonpolis Expedition in Egypt.
7 p.m., Panorama Room.
Admission \$3, free to
CSUSB students and
faculty.

Wednesday, April 26
"Platonic Love," lecture
by Dr. Don Adams,
assistant professor of
philosophy. Noon, VA
110. Free.

Wednesday, May 3
"Athenian Democracy,"
lecture by Dr. Peter
Rhodes, professor,
Department of Classics
and Ancient History,
Durham University,
United Kingdom, visiting
Fulbright scholar at the
Institute for Advanced
Study, Princeton. Noon,
VA 110. Free.

Wednesday, May 3
"Jews in Contemporary
Poland," lecture by Dr.
Bozenna Chylinska, from
the University of Warsaw,
Poland, currently visiting
Fulbright scholar at UC,
Berkeley, Department of

History. 6 p.m., FO 177. Free.

Wednesday, May 3
"Jews in Contemporary
America," lecture by Dr.
Bozenna Chylinska, from
the University of Warsaw,
Poland, currently visiting
Fulbright scholar at UC,
Berkeley, Department of
History. 8 p.m., PL 271.
Free.

Friday, May 5, Saturday, May 6 Spring Dance Concert. Dance Images, directed by Gilda Gant, with guest choreographers and their students. 8:15 p.m., Recital Hall. \$5 adults, \$3 off-campus students, free to Cal State students.

Friday, May 5 through Friday, June 2 Exhibit. The Dechter Collection of Classical Vases. 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday through Friday, Art Gallery. Reception 7 to 9 p.m., May 5. Free.

Athletic Events

(home contests)

Tuesday, April 25 Softball: CSU, Dominguez Hills, 2 p.m.

Tuesday, April 25 Men's Tennis: Cal Poly, Pomona, 2 p.m.

The California State University, San Bernardino FRIDAY BULLETIN is published on the first and third Fridays of the month. Items for publication should be submitted in writing to the Publications Office (AD 117) by the prior Friday. Edna Steinman, Editor (Ext. 5009) Vol. 23 No. 15

Cinco de Mayo Festival

April 28 - May 30

22222222222222222222

Calendar of Events

California State University, San Bernardino

May 10 THE CONTRIBUTIONS OF JOSE POSADA TO April 28 **CINCO de MAYO CORONATION CEREMONY** Wednesday CHICANO ART Friday Music by "Los Genis" JOE MORAN - CSUSB 9:00 p.m. - 1:00 a.m. Upper Commons 7:00 p.m. Sycamore Room May 15 CONTRIBUTIONS OF CONTEMPORARY MEXICAN April 30 **POTLUCK PICNIC** Monday WRITERS TO LITERATURE: Sunday 11:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. Softball Field DR. STELLA CLARK - CSUSB 7:00 p.m. Pine Room, Lower Commons May 3 **KEYNOTE ADDRESS: TRADITIONS** Wednesday AND DIVERSITY May 17 TOWARDS A CRITICAL PEDAGOGY: THE DR. RAY BURIEL Wednesday PHILOSOPHY OF PAULO FREIRE Chicano Studies - Claremont University DR. BARBARA FLORES - CSUSB 7:00 p.m Sycamore Room 7:00 p.m. Panorama Room, Lower Commons May 4 **MEXICAN MUSIC CONCERT** Thursday Music by "Son Cuatro" & "Rosa Marta Zarate" CAREERS IN BUSINESS AND IN BUSINESS May 22 7:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. Upper Commons Monday **EDUCATION FOR MINORITIES** DR. JERRY PORRAS - STANFORD UNIVERSITY **GUS CARDENAS - XEROX CORPORATION** May 5 **MARIACHI CALIFORNIA** 12:00 noon Sycamore Room, Lower Commons Friday 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. LATINOS IN CONTEMPORARY BUSINESS **LUNCH: TRADITIONAL MEXICAN MEAL** LOWER **ENVIRONMENTS: CHANGING TRENDS** COMMONS **CATERED BY SAN BERNARDINO** DR. JERRY PORRAS - STANFORD UNIVERSITY PATIO AREA CALPULLI - L. PUEBLO **GUS CARDENAS - XEROX CORPORATION** 11:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 7:00 p.m. Recital Half

> FOLKLORICO CALIFORNIA 1:00 p.m. - 1:45 p.m.

AZTEC DANCERS - XIPE TOTEC 2:00 p.m. - 2:45 p.m.

May 24 Wednesday

MINORITY STUDENT LEADERSHIP DR. JUAN GONZALES - CSUSB ELOISA RIVERA - M.E.Ch.A. CLAUDIA HURTADO - L.B.S.A.

7:00 p.m. Sycamore Room, Lower Commons

May 30 Tuesday BALLET FOLKLORICO CULTURAL 7:00 p.m. Lower Commons Plaza

22222222222222222222222222222222

Sponsored by L. B. S. A.; M.E.Ch. A.; Pre-College Outreach Program; A. H. F. S.; Associated Students Productions; A.S. Ethnic Cultural Committee; A. S. Committee for Clubs; and Intellectual Life and Visiting Scholars Committee.